
Social Committee General Meeting   September 17, 2018
Members Present: Arlene Smith, Cathy Sirocky, Maria Derbyshire, Enid Lobel, Mary Seymour,
Deb Kirsch, Cheryl Monaco, Barbara Larson, Debbie McDowell, Rhonda Galvin.

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Chairperson, Arlene Smith.

Approval of Minutes – Maria Derbyshire made a motion to approve the minutes from the July
9th meeting.  Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report – Cassie DeBow was not present but sent the report.  The balance in the
checking account at the end of August was $4894.84.  The Good Neighbor balance is $1078.87.

Arlene reported that two members of the committee will not be returning next year; Maria
Derbyshire and Deb Kirsch.  She will post an opening for Special Activities Coordinator.

Activities/Events

 End of Summer Party – 9/16 – Deb and Barb reported that 101 residents had a great
time and enjoyed the delicious food. The weather was perfect.

 Flu/Pneumonia Clinic – 10/8/18 – Cathy Sirocky reported that Rite Aid will be at the
Sloan clubhouse from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. to administer flu and/or pneumonia shots.  This
year they will give a card to the resident showing which shot was given.  They will also
have the Shingles vaccine available.  Cathy has purchased candy to give out as a treat.

 Speaker Series – 10/14/18 at 2 p.m. – Enid stated that resident, Bruce Hustis will be
speaking on “Creating the Declaration of Independence.”

 Deb Kirsch stated that there will be a walk through Washington’s headquarters at Valley
Forge Park narrated by resident, James Young, in October.  Date TBA.
On November 15th there will be a murder mystery dinner in Phoenixville.  “Who gets the
money from the will.”  Rap Flyer to follow.

HOA Board Liaison:  Bob Derbyshire filled in for Nino Morello.  There was nothing pertinent to
the Social Committee to report.  There is the annual Board meeting at the Blackrock Fire
Company on November 29th at 7 p.m.  Nomination forms will be mailed out soon for residents
who would like to run for the three open Board positions.

There being no further business a motion was made by Deb Kirsch to adjourn the meeting at
7:15 p.m.   Motion passed.

Maria Derbyshire, Secretary


